Commercial Beautification Minutes
August 12, 2019, Square Deals
5:30-6:30
“Serving as a resource to businesses and the City of Versailles to cause a beautiful,
welcoming, successful business district”

1.  Members Leslie Mooney, Becky Callaghan, Tony Coons, Randy Francis, Jacquie Brewer and Chairperson Aubrey Schrader were present.

2.  Randy Francis brought information to share, that he had ordered from Champlin Tire Recycling in Kansas.  He had seen their picnic tables and benches at Leisure Park in Sedalia.  Looks like a great resource!

3.  Designing and ordering a giant Johnny Appleseed (made from fiberglass) was discussed as well as placement.  American Giants in Oklahoma was mentioned as a business entity that creates these sculptures, such as the Indian at Bagnall Dam.  

4.  Holding an apple sculpture event for our community was discussed.  This would provide several (depending on number of participants) large apples (possibly 4’x4’), creatively painted, to display around town.  Darlene, Sharon and Megan will be contacted with the information we have to see if they’re willing to form a committee to facilitate this.  The goal would be to complete this project by August-Sept, 2020. 

5.  The Chamber of Commerce asked if we are willing to water the flowers at the 4-way by the large apple sculpture and also the flowers at the west entrance to Versailles alongside Hwy 52 west.  The city partnered with them to do this, but it’s not being done.  It was decided that we do not have the resources to fulfill this request on a regular basis.

6.  Discussion was held on how to assist business owners with the much-needed cleanup/beautification.  Aubrey suggested having a rubric to score and evaluate business needs, so all business owners are treated fairly. 

7.  Jacquie will contact the Leader-Statesman to add a couple of statements to our Club News ad, to inform businesses that we’re here to assist and give our phone number.

[bookmark: _GoBack]8.  A contract for Commercial Beatification was created and distributed to the members.  When any VCB member assists a business owner (as a VCB member), the contract must be signed by the business owner and the VCB member before the work is done, to ensure that all work is done to the business owner’s specifications. 

9. Elva Clark attended the meeting to give everyone details on the upcoming VCB Dinner and Auction, Oct 18, 2019.  Several people volunteered to gather auction items and to help with the various jobs related to the event.  

10. The meeting was adjourned

11.  The next Commercial Beautification meeting will be Sept 9, 5:30-6:30 at Square Deals.     
